SVEFT Executive Council Meeting

Wednesday, September 9, 2020

President Ed Leavy called the meeting, via Zoom, to order at 4:37 P.M.

M/S/V to approve minutes of June Council meeting

Emilv Lozinak’s Treasurer’s Report:

Emily reviewed the Monthly Income & Expense Report for August. Items discussed were as
follows:

o Total Income for the month was $82,614.38

o Total Expenses for the month were $91,849.41
Line items of note included
§ Item 6005, 6010, 6015, 6020, 6025 Officer Stipends
Quarterly Payment made August 1
§ Item 6045 Property Tax $469.29
Yearly property tax for copier
§ Item 6182 IRA $528.00
Quarterly payment per contract for Office Manager

o Net operating income for the year to date is $131,890.36 (Higher than normal due
to COVID: lack of spending on mileage, meeting expenses, TOY etc.)

Reminders:
Any back to school receipts for reimbursements must be submitted ASAP

Attached is updated School Allotments

Treasurer’s Report (pending audit) M/S/V

Bob Riccitelli EUR Report:

Bob shared the following:

Administrative Leave

e None



Arbitrations

e Athletic Directors and principals were told the Athletic directors would be paid for 3
per diem days over last summer by Dr. Mignault.

Grievances

e Spring Coaches — Extended. HR is waiting for a list of coaches from our AD’s. We
should have a proposal from HR at that time.

Complaints

e None

Fact-Findings

e Norwich — Accused of accidentally disclosing an IEP to the class.

Union issues
e Please check to make sure teachers were paid for summer work. I was told that the

issues from last Summer were resolved and everyone has been paid for work this past
summer.

Resolved

® none

Paul Angelucci’s Vice -President’s Report:

Paul discussed the following:

-Sick Bank enrollment is open until November 1st, for full time members who have
completed three years of full-time employment and part timers who have completed three years
and sixty six days, the prorated equivalent.

-Update on the plexiglass shortage, Don Poulin is aware and has borrowed from other
schools until our order is full, also Don traveled to Bristol to address some concerns and agrees
that the filter replacement can be done as in house production.

-There will be a schedule out shortly for the Health & Safety Committee inspections.



-Tuition reimbursement is taking more time to show up in paychecks, they are doing one
semester at a time due to COVID.

-TOY Elections, thank you all for getting this done; I know your schedules are packed. I
will be reaching out to all winners once I have all the schools reported.

-Labor Management, there will be a schedule out shortly any concerns that you would
like on the agenda please forward them to me

-If there is a need for a runoff election for Secretary that will be held prior to the October
council meeting

Ed Leavy’s President’s Report

Ed shared the following:

e Lindsey Hochadel’s office manager contract is up. Sent to her union. Waiting to hear
back. Salary increases of 2.5/2/2.5 proposed by us. She asked to have leave balances
merged into one (sick/personal combined). We agreed. Third year overlaps officer terms
to provide continuity at office in case of new officer team.

e FT officers have visited all schools since opening.

e Newsletter will go out later this week. Results of the SVFT Secretary election will be
included.

e Memorandum of Understanding (distance learning 2020-21) sent to all members.
Clarification of coaching/sports seasons and pay were included. Also, ALL school
meetings can be done remotely. Members are NOT required to attend in person staff
meetings. They may attend virtually.

e Substitutes are a big issue. There is an obvious shortage since many are older retired
teachers.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

Results of SVFT Secretary Election:
Tamara Connors- 99 votes
Daniel Delpiano- 95 votes
Mckenzie Hurtado- 89 votes
Eric Klotz- 54 votes

There will be a run-off between top two vote getters (Tamara and Daniel) in October that will



end on the day of the executive council meeting.

Good and Welfare
Ed bid farewell to Greg on the occasion of his final meeting as SVFT secretary.

Meeting adjourned at 5:40 P.M.
Respectfully submitted (for the final time) by Greg Beyer, SVFT Secretary



